
 

 

Mayor Kurtz’s SwiftReach for MARCH 17, 2023    

 

HELLO, IT IS MARCH 17th, PLEASE STAND BY FOR A MESSAGE FROM THE 

MAYOR.  

 

GOOD FRIDAY EVENING AND HAPPY ST. PATRICK’S DAY. THIS IS YOUR 

MAYOR GREG KURTZ.  

 

ACCORDING TO THE CALENDAR, SPRING BEGINS ON MONDAY – AMEN TO 

THAT. 

 

I AM HAPPY TO REPORT THAT DUE TO SOME UNUSUALLY SPRING-LIKE 

WEATHER IN FEBRUARY, THE PARKS AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT WAS 

ABLE TO START THE PRELIMINARY WORK ON THE CITY’S NEW DOG PARK. 

 

ONCE THE WEATHER IS CONSISTENTLY WARMER AND DRYER, THEY WILL BE 

ABLE TO MOVE FORWARD WITH PLANTING GRASS, INSTALLING A FENCE, AND 

DESIGNING AN AREA THAT IS SAFE AND FUN FOR RESIDENTS AND THEIR 

PETS.  

 

IF MOTHER NATURE COOPERATES, WE HOPE TO HAVE THE GRAND OPENING 

IN JUNE.     

 

AND A FRIENDLY REMINDER THAT THE DEADLINE TO FILE YOUR TAXES IS A 

MONTH AWAY – IT’S APRIL 18TH THIS YEAR.  

  

 

UNTIL NEXT WEEK, BE WELL, WATCH OUT FOR THAT GREEN BEER AND AS 

ALWAYS, GOD BLESS.  

 


